
    

RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF THE 
SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL  

TRANSPORTATION ALTERNATIVES SET-ASIDE PROGRAM PROJECT 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the Regional Transportation Council, comprised primarily of local elected 
officials, is the regional transportation policy board associated with the North Central Texas 
Council of Governments (NCTCOG) and the regional forum for cooperative decisions on 
transportation; and, 
 

WHEREAS, the Regional Transportation Council approved on December 8, 2016 
approximately $23 million for the current Transportation Alternatives Set-Aside Program call for 
projects; and, 

 
WHEREAS, the City of Denton submitted a Safe Routes to School project application for 

Lee and Ginnings Elementary Schools to the North Central Texas Council of Governments 
(NCTCOG) prior to the February 24, 2017 deadline; and, 
 
 WHEREAS, the Regional Transportation Council requires the submittal of a resolution of 
support from the supporting School District as part of the Transportation Alternatives Set-Aside 
Call for Project application submission.   
 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED THAT: 
 
  
 Section 1. The Denton Independent School District supports the Safe Routes to 

School projects as applied for in the 2017 Transportation Alternative Set-
Aside Call for Projects application by the City of Denton.  

 
      Section 2. The City of Denton will serve as the public sponsor and lead project 

contact on this project.  
 
 
 
 
 
 _____________________________   ____________________________ 
 Barbara Burns, Board President   Jim Alexander, Board Secretary 
 
   
 
   


